MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

NOVEMBER 8, 2007

The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held November 8, 2007 in the Delaware County Commissioners Court Room on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County Building.  Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris, Dr. G. Costello, Mrs. K. Hutson, RN, Dr. J. Peterson, Dr. J. Roepke, 
Mrs. B.Terhune, Mrs. T. Townsend, RN.
Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the September. No corrections were made; a motion was made to approve the minutes and approved unanimously.  The October board meeting was canceled.
Mr. Jones presented to the board, for their consideration, funding for suicide prevention and child abuse prevention in response to the Health Needs Assessment findings.  Mr. Jones spoke on the newly formed committee of people and agencies who are interested or experienced in suicide prevention.  The money, if granted by the board, would be used to heighten the public awareness on both subjects.  After further discussion, Dr. Roepke made a motion to approve $3000.00 from the Local Health Maintenance fund for a public awareness campaign on suicide prevention, seconded by Dr. Peterson.  Motion carried.  Dr. Roepke made a motion to approve $5000.00 from the Local Health Maintenance fund to the Prevent Child Abuse Council, seconded by Dr. Peterson.  Motion carried.  
Mr. Jones reported on a situation with a tattoo establishment, Body Canvas, where the inspector found evidence of drugs, alcohol, smoking and someone living in the establishment.  The health department revoked the establishment’s permit.  Mr. Dunnuck, attorney for the health department, met with the owner of the establishment and explained once all of the violations had been corrected the permit would be re-instated but any future violations would be cause for immediate revoking of the permit.  The permit was on October 29th after the inspector found all violations corrected.

The board members have asked again for a report from the attorney Donald Dunnuck.  

Chairperson Harris stated the terms of Dr. Roepke and T. Townsend end 2007 and both members were asked if they were interested serving any further.  Both members declined.  Chairperson Harris asked the remaining board members for recommendations. 
Chairperson Harris reported mailing of letter which reported the progress of the committee on Health Needs Assessment findings.   Dr. Roepke reported a large mailing sometime in January 2008 which will expand the guest list.    Dr. Roepke suggested the committee not be required to go through the council on all details. 
Mr. Jones reported on the vacancies of Environmental division.  Dr. Wilkins will be interviewing for the positions in the coming weeks.

K. Hutson questioned one of the statistics of Vital Records on the monthly report.  

Mr. Jones reported the nursing division would be holding a drive-thru flu clinic on November 16th at the Delaware County Fairgrounds.  Mr. Jones said it would be a training tool for preparedness.

Mr. Jones reported channel 13 aired a report pertaining to schools in Indiana and Susan Morris, inspector, was followed by the news team while inspecting Wilson Middle School.

Mr. Jones passed out an overview of the department’s accomplishments of 2007.

Mr. Jones reported the county council approved the funds for LifeStreams, YMCA Kids Marathon and Gateway Clinic. 

Chairperson Harris asked for further business, motion made to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson

Dr. Donna Wilkins, Health Officer
